
Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in 
Brook Village Hall Meeting Room on Wednesday, 16th June 2016

Present			John Tomkins (Chair)				Simon Betty
Alison Finn					Janet Jessop					Larry Linin
			
										To be actioned by
	The meeting started at 7.00pm

	

	Apologies for absence had been received from Cllr Medhurst.

	

	Declaration of interest in items on the agenda
There were no declarations of interest.

	

	Minutes of the Meeting on 11th May 2016 were approved as a true record.

	

	Matters Arising from the Minutes
Cllr Tomkins tried to collect a bin from Tenterden but they had all gone.
The Cricket Field had been declared too wet and bumpy for a match against Wye.  The field is not covered by the Caretaker Scheme.  Churchyard area needs cutting, it is thought that as it is a wild garden there is reason for it to be left.
 A flyer with regard to dog fouling has been produced, it was decided to leave this until the next meeting when more information will be available.
Cllr Jessop had had no luck with finding out ownership of the Baptist Church.  Simon is to investigate.
	


JT/SB




JT

	Finances
The Financial Statement was circulated and a budget against expenditure was also circulated.
Cheques were written for:
Internal Audit - £60 cheque no: 000792
Brook PCC – upkeep of the Clock - £100, cheque no: 000793
Wye Rural Museum - museum donation - £100, cheque no:  000794
J Tomkins – Street Party gifts - £97.22, cheque no: 000795
Wye Village Hall – donation for hall usage - £100, cheque no: 000796

	-


	Planning Applications
There was a planning application for Sunhaven – 16/00762
The Parish Council agreed that  they raise no objection but would wish to ensure that there is no current ancilliary/residential use should the upper base be permitted.

	

	Correspondence
The website is to be updated with dates of what is going on in Brook.  A newsletter will be produced by Cllrs Jessop, Finn and Betty to explain about dog fouling, look at the website and also to give an update of the caretaker scheme.

Funding for website hosting by KCC is to cease in October.  The Parish Council agreed to apply to the Transparency Fund to fund this change.

The Parish Council had received a report from NALC advising that the Clerks salary should be increased with immediate effect and the figures were also sent round.
A letter to the bank requesting the standing orders be changed had been signed.
	

SB/AF/JJ

	Public Participation
There were no members of the public present. 
	



	Any Other Business
The PSCO had reported a theft of wire outside the school.

	


	The next meeting was confirmed as Thursday, 21st July 2016, the Clerk would like any items for the agenda by Monday 11th June, please.  

	All


	There being no further business, the meeting was declared closed at 7.45 PM.
	



